Miss Ruth Hoover, Department of Physical Education, University of Illinois, Urbana, Illinois,

Dear Miss Hoover:

have sent to the College office for the five-weeks torm. You will notice that we have removed the 10:30 Badminton class and the 2:30 Blementary Swimming class. There is a very strong possibility that other sections may have to be removed when the Army A-12 students come in. However, at the present time we are not using the pool for the Nevy V-12 at 11:30, and are leaving that in your schedule.

At 10:30 we are now using every available floor space, including the women's gym, and for that reason cut out the Badminton class at that hour.

As you doubtless know, our entire schedule for civilian students is contingent upon the demands of the Army and the Navy, and until we know definitely what the Army will want in August, we will just have to do the best we can.

Very sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

PCA-HI Doc.